JACK BERGMAN

1st District, Michigan

COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES

COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET

Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-2201

WASHINGTON, DC OFFICE
414 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING
WASHINGTON, DC 20515
(202) 225-4735

TRAVERSE CITY OFFICE

1396 DOUGLAS DRIVE, SUITE 22B TRAVERSE CITY, MI 49696 (231) 944–7633

MARQUETTE OFFICE

1500 W. Washington Street, Suite 2 Marquette, MI 49855 (906) 273–2227

August 17, 2018

President Donald J. Trump 1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

I write in support of Governor Rick Snyder's Individual Assistance appeal for those affected by the June 16-18 mud-slides and storm damage in the Upper Peninsula of Michigan.

I am deeply appreciative that your Administration has approved the Public Assistance request for Houghton, Menominee, and Gogebic Counties and for the quick response by federal agencies to work hand in hand with the state and local officials. However, there is still much work left to be done. When I arrived in Houghton less than 48 hours after the initial storm damage occurred, I was encouraged by the determination and will of the communities. Neighbors joined hand in hand to help neighbors who had lost everything in the overnight storms. The immediate relief efforts by local and state authorities, first responders, road crews, and volunteers has been remarkable.

On August 10, I returned to Houghton for the third time since the storm damage occurred to meet with local residents and officials. As highlighted in the Governors appeal, the need for Individual Assistance is still very important, and with the winter months quickly approaching, it's imperative this assistance is received in a timely manner.

Additionally, the evidence of damage in the affected counties has been made clear by the granting of Public Assistance. And while that will go a long way in helping us rebuild critical infrastructure, I remain concerned about the initial denial for Individual Assistance. It is my hope that you consider Governor Snyder's appeal of that denial and continue your Administration's efforts to help Michigan's First District recover.

Sincerely,

Jack Bergman

Member of Congress

k Sugma